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Title number LA262629 Edition date 18.05.2016

– This official copy shows the entries on the register of title on
02 MAR 2022 at 11:49:51.

– This date must be quoted as the "search from date" in any
official search application based on this copy.

– The date at the beginning of an entry is the date on which
the entry was made in the register.

– Issued on 02 Mar 2022.
– Under s.67 of the Land Registration Act 2002, this copy is

admissible in evidence to the same extent as the original.
– This title is dealt with by HM Land Registry, Fylde Office.

A: Property Register
This register describes the land and estate comprised in the title.
GREATER MANCHESTER : MANCHESTER

1 (24.05.1971) The Freehold land shown edged with red on the plan of the
above Title filed at the Registry and being 2 and 4 Higher Ardwick,
Manchester (M12 6BZ).

B: Proprietorship Register
This register specifies the class of title and identifies the owner. It contains
any entries that affect the right of disposal.

Title absolute
1 (18.05.2016) PROPRIETOR: FENTON LETTINGS LIMITED (Co. Regn. No.

9816583) of 5 Winchester Road, Hale, Altrincham WA15 8NU.

2 (18.05.2016) The value stated as at 3 May 2016 was £50,000.

3 (18.05.2016) RESTRICTION: No disposition of the registered estate by
the proprietor of the registered estate is to be registered without a
written consent signed by Masood Hussain of 123 Hermitage Road, Hale,
Altringham WA15 8BW or his personal representatives or his conveyancer.

C: Charges Register
This register contains any charges and other matters that affect the land.
1 A Deed of Release dated 15 June 1822 made between (1) John Hyde and the

several parties as therein mentioned of the other 8 parts, contains
covenants particulars of which are set out in the Schedule of
restrictive covenants hereto.

2 A Deed of Release dated 24 June 1825 made between (1) Edmund Buckley
(2) James Buckley (3) William Henry (4) John Kennedy and (5) Peter
Ewart contains covenants details of which are set out in the schedule
of restrictive covenants hereto.

3 A Deed dated 20 December 1827 made between (1) John Kennedy and (2)
James Kershaw and Robert Stuart contains covenants details of which are
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C: Charges Register continued
set out in the schedule of restrictive covenants hereto.

4 (26.01.2006) The part of Dolphin Place included in the title is subject
to a right of way on foot and with vehicles (for access and making
deliveries) for the benefit of 2-8 (even) Harkness Street, which right
has been acquired by long user.

NOTE: Copy statutory declaration dated 5 January 2006 made by Alan
Press filed under GM30042.

5 (18.05.2016) REGISTERED CHARGE dated 3 May 2016.

NOTE: This charge is subject to the provisions of section 859A of the
Companies Act 2006.

6 (18.05.2016) Proprietor: MASOOD HUSSAIN of 123 Hermitage Road, Hale,
Altrincham WA15 8BW.

Schedule of restrictive covenants
1 The following are details of the covenants contained in the Deed of

Release dated 15 June 1822 referred to in the Charges Register:-

AND the said John Kennedy for himself his heirs appointees executors
administrators and assigns did thereby covenant promise and agree with
and to the said John Hyde his heirs and assigns that he the said John
Kennedy his heirs appointees or assigns should nor would at any time or
times thereafter erect build or make or permit or suffer to be erected
built or made on the said plot piece or parcel of land and
hereditaments thereinbefore mentioned to be thereby appointed and
released or any part thereof respectively any messuage dwellinghouse or
other building of less annual value than Forty Pounds  And should not
nor would nor should or would his their or any of their tenant or
tenants use exercise follow or carry on or permit or suffer to be used
exercised followed or carried on in or upon the said plot piece or
parcel of land and hereditaments thereinbefore mentioned to be thereby
appointed and released or any part thereof respectively or in or upon
any building or buildings erected or to be erected thereon or on any
part thereof any manufactory or operation or making or manufacturing of
Vitriol Glass Copper Iron or any other Mineral or Minerals or any acid
alkali or other salt or any chemical operation or chemical work which
would produce any smoke or any disagreeable smell or the trade or
business or a melter of fat slaughterer butcher fustian dresser pipe
maker lime burner tallow chandler or any other trade manufactory
business or employment whatsoever which was could should or might be
deemed a nuisance or inconvenience to the neighbourhood.

2 The following are details of the covenants contained in the Deed of
Release dated 24 June 1825 referred to in the Charges Register:-

AND the said John Kennedy did thereby for himself his heirs executors
administrators and assigns covenant promise and agree to and with the
said Edmund Buckley his heirs and assigns that he the said John Kennedy
his heirs or assigns should not nor would -nor should or would his
their or any of their tenant or tenants use exercise follow or carry on
or permit or suffer to be used exercised followed or carried on in or
upon the said plot piece or part of land thereinbefore mentioned to be
thereby released or any part thereof or in or at any building or
buildings erected or to be erected thereupon or upon any part thereof
any manufactory or operation or the making or manufacturing of vitriol
glass copper iron or any other mineral or minerals or any acid alkali
or other salt or any chemical operation or chemical work which should
produce any smoke or any disagreeable smell or the trade or business of
a melter of fat slaughterer butcher fustian dresser pipe maker lime
burner tallow chandler or any other trade manufactory business or
employment whatsoever which is could should or would be deemed a
nuisance or inconvenience to the neighbourhood AND that he the said
John Kennedy his heirs or assigns should not nor would at any time or
times thereafter erect build or make or permit or suffer to be erected
built or made upon the said plot piece or parcel of land thereinbefore
mentioned to be thereby released or any part thereof any messuage or
dwellinghouse of less annual value than Forty Pounds.
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Schedule of restrictive covenants continued
3 The following are details of the covenants contained in the Deed dated

20 December 1827 referred to in the Charges Register:-

He the said John Kennedy did thereby for himself his heirs executors
administrators and assigns covenant promise and agree to and with the
said James Kershaw and Robert Stuart in manner following that is to
say:

That he the said John Kennedy his heirs or assigns should and would
from time to time and at all times for ever thereafter leave open and
unbuilt upon a space of land seven yards in breadth along and the whole
length of the said northeasterly side of his said land in order to
constitute and form part of the said Street of fourteen yards wide
called Equity Street for the purposes aforesaid AND ALSO that he the
said John Kennedy his heirs and assigns should and would bear pay and
contribute one fourth part of the expense of laying out forming
levelling and completing the same Street and of flagging with good and
sufficient flags a space of seven feet in width along the north
easterly and south westerly side of the same Street respectively co-
extensive with the adjoining side of the said land of him the said John
Kennedy and of paving with good and substantial paving stones and in
the best manner the middle part of the same Street lying between the
said flagged pavements to the extent of the adjoining land of him the
said John Kennedy And also of making a main sewer sough or drain under
the same Street of Eighteen inches square in the bore thereof along and
the whole length of the said Street to the extent aforesaid and of a
proper and convenient depth for draining and laying dry all collars to
be made in or upon the said land adjoining the same Street and of the
watergrates requisite or proper for the same such main sewer sough or
drain to communicate with one already formed and belonging to the said
John Kennedy and lying at the northwesterly side of the said land and
which supplies the pond at Ardwick Green in Ardwick aforesaid And also
should and would bear one fourth part of the expense of keeping and
maintaining in good repair the same Street and such flagged and other
pavements main sewer sough or drain upon or under the same for ever
after the same should be made and completed AND FURTHER that he the
said John Kennedy his heirs or assigns should not nor would at any time
or times thereafter erect or build upon any part of the said land of
him the said John Kennedy any messuage or dwellinghouse adjoining to
the said Street which should be of less annual value than Forty Pounds
per annum and should not nor would use exercise follow or carry on or
permit or suffer to be exercised followed or carried on in or upon any
part of the same land any manufactory or operation for the making or
manufacturing of vitriol glass copper iron or any other mineral or
minerals or any acid alkali or other salt or any chemical work which
shall produce any smoke or any disagreeable smell or the trade or
business of a melter of fat slaughterer butcher fustian dresser
pipemaker lime burner Tallow chandler or any other trade manufactory
business or employment whatsoever which would could should or might be
deemed a nuisance or inconvenience to the neighbourhood And should not
nor will at any time or times thereafter erect build or make or permit
or suffer to be erected built or made upon the said land of him the
said John Kennedy any iron or Brass forge or foundry or any furnace
fire engine or steam engine.

End of register
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